THE TOWN OF GRANBY
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
January 18, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and
opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson.

Those in attendance were, Jenn Crosby, Alex & Walter Binczyk, Mark Reed

1.

The Board voted on and unanimously approved individually each of the following
items:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

Permit renewals for 2022:

Earlee Mug, Food Establishment, pending inspection by Lynn

Pioneer Valley Chapter 8, Food Establishment, pending inspection by Lynn
Karl’s Site Work, Hauler’s & Installer’s

KWB Construction, Keith Bradway, Installer’s

IMP Landscaping & Construction, Installer’s

157 Amberst Street, sign-off for well and septic system

A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes
for January 4, 2022 and January 11, 2022.

. Title 5 Inspection Reports were received by the Board:

16 Parish Hill Rd, Dave Kibbe, Conditionally Passes
403 Batchelor St, Front, Neil Jackson, Conditionally Passes, Needs Further Evaluation
403 Batchelor St, Rear, Neil Jackson, Needs Further Evaluation

The Board discussed 403 Batchelor Street, Front & Rear. All three members of the Board
stated that a deed restriction that requires the property not be divided while there is a common
well will have to be filed before a permit for a d-box replacement is issued.

The Board discussed the forebay issue at Dollar General. All three members of the
Board approved sending the letter to inform Dollar General that their food permits will
be issued for only three months due to concerns about the design and function of the
forebays. The Board authorized Dick to inform Brian O’Toole.

The Board discussed an email received from Tim Cozine of Wildlife Services
regarding bird control at a farm in Belchertown. The Board instructed Colleen to
contact Tim and find out more information about this program.

Alex and Walter Binczyk, of 413 Dumpster, were present to inform the Board of their
plan to prevent ground contamination at 4-8 West State Street. After discussion, the
owners agreed to submit a plan to the Board stating how they would protect the ground



from leaking vehicles. Mr. Binczyk stated that they would, by July 31, pave an area to
park any vehicles that cannot be parked in their garages. Until the area is paved, they
stated they will place oil absorbent pads under the vehicles to absorb any leaking
fluids.

8. The Board discussed closing Municipal buildings and unvaccinated employees. After
discussion, a motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to exclude non-
employees and non-vaccinated employees from the Town Hall and the Town Hall
Annex buildings until February 9, 2022. A motion was made, seconded and all were in
favor to eliminate the Library and Safety Complex from the current regulation that was
through January 19, 2022.

9. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on February 1, 2022, 7p.m. via
conference call/zoom.

10. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Lee %alonde > Herbert T. Abelson




